Minutes of the Buckden Local History Society Committee Meeting held on 11 February 2020 at 25 Church Street, Buckden

Present:
Barry Jobling		Chairman
Clive Thompson
Eric Nash			Finance
Richard Storey		Secretary

Apologies:
Les Button
Fiona Shirley


1. [bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Apologies for Absence.  Apologies were received from Les Button and Fiona Shirley.  The Committee wished Les best wishes and a speedy recovery.

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting.  The Minutes of the previous meeting, 7 January 2019, were approved.

3. Matters Arising.  

a.  Books.  Clive had been given a number of books The total now held was as follows:  Barry 2, Clive 6 and Richard 22

b. Richard Dickinson.  Barry was to contact Richard Dickinson about continuing as the media specialist.

4. Chairman’s Report.  Barry was greatly encouraged by increased turnouts.  He thanked the Secretary for all his hard work over the year and for producing an interesting variety of speakers.

5. Secretary’s Report.   With the exception of the January talk, Richard was pleased that the speakers were well received.  Richard said it was his aim to use speakers from within Buckden first before looking at external speakers.

6. Treasurer’s Report.  Currently there are 49 paid up members with £2,700 in the bank.  Last year the Society had bought a new laptop and projector.  With sufficient funds, Eric recommended that the Society could subsidise another summer outing like last year.  

7. Committee Membership.  There were no changes anticipated in the Committee Membership.

8. AGM.  The AGM was to be held on 3 June 2020 to be followed by a short talk by Barry on VE Day.  It was agreed that Barry’s talk on the Buckden Dig was too long for the AGM and should be a full-length talk, possibly shared with St Neots on 5 June in the Village Hall.  Barry was to chat with the Chairman of the St Neots Local History Society and confirm arrangements.

9. 2020/21 Programme of Speakers.  Richard was keen to research RAF Gransden Lodge and would talk himself into the 20/21programme.  There was a number of external good speakers to choose from but local speakers would be given the opportunity.   

10. Buckden School Awards.  Richard was to liaise with Michelle Heather later in the school year.

11. Communications/Website.  Richard was to make enquiries about using the Buckden Village Website.

12. Summer Visit.  Last year’s summer visit was very popular.  Richard was to identify a number of options and submit to Barry over the next few months.

13. Buckden Festival 2020.  At the moment the Buckden Festival was looking for a new organizer.  If it was on then last year’s format was good.

a.  Secretary’s Note.  Could we make use of any display material and or finds from the Buckden dig?

14. Membership Fee Structure.  It was agreed to keep all the fees the same again this year

15. Any Other Business.  

a.  Towers Kitchen.  Richard was to speak to the Towers about having access to drinking water for speakers.

b. Photocopying.  Richard advised that photocopying charges would be incurred this year.  Barry was to investigate the cost of using the CE Church photocopier.  Richard was advised to claim for paper and printer cartridges.  

16. Date of Next Meeting.  AGM, 7.30pm on 3 June 2020 at Buckden Towers.





Richard Storey
Secretary BLHS
12 February 2020




